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October 28, 2020

Greetings RPS School Community:

Please be advised that at the Roselle Board of Education Meeting held on October 26, 2020, it
was concluded that the district will remain in Virtual Learningapproximately through
February 1, 2021. This decision was based on the upcoming advisory surrounding holiday
travel, influenza season, coupled with the upswing of COVID19 cases in New Jersey, more
specifically in the Union County area.

Additionally, despite our greatest intentions to Return to Learn, there are still uncontrollable
variables that must be addressed before we can resume in-person instruction. That being said,
our goal is to continually ensure the health and safety of all RPS students and staff as our 1st
Priority.

While this is a difficult decision, it is the right decision at this time. Certainly, health and safety
come first, and it remains a priority that we offer the most rigorous virtual learning experience
for our students. It is imperative that despite being virtual, everyone is charged with staying
engaged. Our students and families need us even more during this pandemic.

Finally, as always, we will continue to communicate with the school community to keep
everyone IN THE KNOW.

Continue to be safe.

r. Nathan L. Fjsher
Superintendent of Schools

"ALL STUDENTS MATTER"

z«"ars
ROSELLE

PUBLIC SCHOOLS



